Prayer List In your prayers please remember all of our parish family and friends who suffer physically, emotionally or spiritually including Ethel Caird, Deacon David Cavalier, Shirley Donohue, Cliff Graham, Geoff Hobbs, Peter Lynch, Ivan Marche, Earl McDonald, Michael O'Neill, Tim Prior and Joe Schur. May the Lord grant them healing and strength.

Prayers for Eternal Life: Please remember in your prayers those who have entered into eternal life especially **Pearl Slack**.

Saturday, October 12 at 5 pm

Rosary: Anne Warren

Greeters: Mary Haesler and Joey Lynch

Lector: Margaret Rose

Extraordinary Minister of Communion: Bernadette Egan

Gifts: Barbara Leach and Anne Swinnard

Sunday, October 13, 2013 at 10:30 am

Carveth: Paul and Anne O"Neill

Greeters: Gerry Brosso and Anne Brennan

Lector: Christine Woods

Extraordinary Minister of Communion: Steve Brennan

Gifts: Don Mills and Chris Milks Choir: Mary Wray Brennan

St. Philomena - Sunday 8:30 am

Reader: Linda Pilszak

Extraordinary Minister of Communion: Gordon McCauley

27th Sunday in Ordinary Time October 6, 2013

Mass Schedule This Week October 6 to 13, 2013

Saturday, Oct. 5 5:00 pm Ken Murray

Sunday, Oct. 6 10:30 am Nadine Cunningham

Monday, Oct. 7 8:00 am Ruth Pritchard

Mon., Oct. 7 @ 7 pm Prayer Vigil for Nadine Cunningham

Tuesday, Oct. 8 8:00 am Sandra Stevens

Wednesday, Oct 9 No Mass

Thursday, Oct. 10 8:00 am Alfred Beaupré
Friday, Oct. 11 8:00 am For your intentions

Friday, Oct. 11 1:30 pm @ Carveth: Gerry O'Hearn

Sat. Oct. 12 5:00 pm **Doris Bovey**

Sunday, Oct. 13 10:30 am Paul & Kevin Murchie

St. Philomena

Sunday, Oct. 6 8:30 am **Linda Jorgeson** Sunday, Oct. 13 8:30 am **Robert Verdicchio**

Upcoming Meetings

- St. Philomena's Cemetery Annual: Thurs., Oct. 10 at 6:30 pm
- Finance & Property St. John: Tues., Oct. 15 at 1:30 pm
- St. John's Parish Council: Tues., Oct. 15 at 6:30 pm
- Catholic Women's League (Regular): Thurs. Oct. 24 at 6:30 pm Legion of Mary: Every Tuesdays following Mass in the sacristy.

Clipart: www.pastiche.squidoo.com/

Music in the Church: We cannot always predict when certain events occur and often the timing seems not to be our preference. As you are aware at this time we do not have an organist and choir director. However, we are searching for someone to play the organ for funerals and hopefully for Sundays. This search will be a major task and for many Sundays we may not have music. The music ministry at St. John's could grow and evolve into a different fashion such as a combination of traditional and modern genres with a goal of fostering a beautiful worship style of music. This of course will take time to develop. In the meantime please pray that in our search we will come upon the right persons to lead us through musical accompaniment.

Do you have a gift or know of someone who could share their gift - **Keyboard/Organ/Voice and other Instruments:** Please speak with Father Amato or email stjohnstphil@gmail.com. We understand that scheduling is important and all aspects will be reviewed.



Don't Forget!! Your voice is a musical instrument. As anyone who attends St. Philomena's Church knows, your voice blends in with others, thereby producing a unified praise. So...don't be shy! Feel happy and relax when you sing and your voice will come out a little stronger and the momentum will carry to beautiful praising by everyone.

Donations Toward Our Sound System:

Envelopes are available in the pews. Please print carefully as names will be recorded. Tax receipts will be issued at year-end. Envelopes will be available until the system is paid for, therefore, donate as many times and in what ever increment as you wish. If you have any questions, please speak to Father Amato.

Sound System Fundraisers: We are always looking for ways to raise funds for a cause. In this case it is for the new sound system. It would be great to have someone work with Father to co-ordinate fundraiser ideas and to have some type of schedule. Could you lend a helping hand. We would like to begin soon. Please email stjohnstphil@gmail.com

Cemetery Newsletter

Copy of the St. John's and St. Philomena's Cemetery newsletter is available at the office. Everyone is welcomed to attend the St. Philomena's Cemetery Annual meeting this Thursday, Oct. 10 at 6:30 pm in the hall.

Our Beautiful People & Building: A sincere "Thank You" to all of our intrepid Doors Open volunteers! Linda Beaupré, Gerry Brosso, Joan Dillon, Mary McDonald, Tom Petch, Helen Phillips, Sara Phillips, Berthe Pilon, Joan Stewart and, our "hostess with the mostest" Joy O'Neill. Thanks to you we were able to host upwards of 100 people (from as far away as Australia!) at our beautiful church and impart to them some of the history and the heritage of St. John the Evangelist Roman Catholic Church.

I would encourage all parishioners to read the guest book (beside the main doors) to get a sense of how well received these tours are and how impressed people are with this amazing building.

Thanks again! Christine Milks

Donations received:

As autumn slowly shows its colours, I wish to thank some of our donors. Thank you to **Ed Lanigan** for once again donating \$715 for the annual subscription of the <u>daily</u> Living With Christ Missals. Thank you also to **Paul Doornbus** and his team at Thornbusch Landscaping Company. Paul donates time and machinery to cut, weed and fertilize the grass at St. John's for the entire summer. This is a substantial donation of \$3,819.64 for St. John's. Another special group is the **gardeners** both at St. John's and St. Philomena's. It is beautiful to watch you work with the flowers & the weeds as it always seems to be done with passion. Thank you for your generosity, time and talent.

PRESENTS "HEALTHY & FAITHFUL" on Sat., 19 Oct. 2013, from 9:30 a.m.-2:00 p.m., at the Diocesan Centre, 390 Palace Road, Kingston. Various workshops will be available to attend to gain tools for everyday health-conscious living. Please pre-register by 16 October by calling Barbara Quinn at 613-544-4836, or barbquinn46@gmail.com. Cost \$10.00. Lunch will be available to purchase in support of Queen's Alive (Prolife Ministry). We welcome all women of all ages.

<u>Campaign Life Coalition</u>: <u>Life Chain</u>: Sunday October 6, 2013 2:00-3:00 p.m. -the Annual Life Chain will be held across Canada. In Kingston we will gather at the Newlands Pavilion (next to Murney Tower-King St.) at 1:45 p.m. This is a prayerful, silent event remembering all the victims of abortion.

Shin€ Lik€ th€ Son: Archdiocese of Kingston Youth Conference "How beautiful are the hands and feet of those bringing the good news to all the world." Saturday, October 19 (9 am - 5 pm). Holy Cross Catholic High School. Cost \$10. Register (13-19 years of age) "Youth" tab www.romancatholic.kingston.on.ca

"Benefit Concert for Lac Megantic

Friday, October 18, at 7:30 p.m. at St. Joseph Catholic Church, 392 Palace Rd., Kingston. Music by Kingston Community Strings and Our Lady of Lourdes Parish Choir. Admission: \$10."

Children's Liturgy: Thank you to the volunteers who have come forward and are ready to help our little ones to learn about Jesus. The first Children's Liturgy will be this weekend Oct. 6, 2013. The team of one adult & one teenager will lead a scripture reflection with the children. The focus is on: the proclamation of God's Word in language that young children can easily understand; giving the children an opportunity to reflect on God's Word and explore how it connects to their lives; prayer; song (including movement or gesture where appropriate). Children from 2 years old to Grade 2 (before First Communion) are welcomed.

Stewardship St.	John	St. Philomena	(# of env)
Regular	\$2,3	342.00 (132)	\$565. (27)
Loose	\$2	218.06	\$15.00
Cemetery	9	\$55.00	
Needs of the Chur	ch \$8	877.00	\$80.00
Restoration		\$20.00	

Sound System \$13,060.00 Goal: \$46,000.00 Thank you very much for your support!

On the weekend of October 19-20, we will celebrate **World Mission Sunday 2013.** On World Mission Sunday, we are called to focus our attention on the needs of the Church in the developing world. Our prayers and financial support are vitally needed by more than 1,150 dioceses throughout Asia, Africa, the Pacific Islands, and remote regions of Latin America. At Baptism, each of us is given the responsibility to be missionary – to share our faith and to be active participants in the Church's mission to all peoples.

World Mission Sunday gives us the opportunity to reach out in faith to more than two-thirds of the world's people who have yet to hear the "Good News" of Jesus Christ or to experience – through the word and witness of missionaries – His abiding love. On World Mission Sunday, within the context of the Eucharist, we can offer our prayers. Through the Society for the Propagation of the Faith, we can offer our financial support for mission, making Jesus known "to the ends of the earth". World Mission Sunday does not just happen here in our local Church. It is truly a universal celebration – a worldwide recommitment – uniting Catholics throughout the world to the Church's evangelizing mission.

This Sunday provides us with a renewed opportunity to pray in solidarity for the work of the missionary Church. I encourage you to support this collection and continue to pray that all of us in this Archdiocese, especially during this Year of Faith, may be eager and effective witnesses of Jesus in our world, which is so in need of His love and peace.